| 17200 Chenal Parkway

 Suite 300 - 267
* Little Rock. AR 72223 501-353-2227
MEMO
Date: Wednesday, June 16, 2021
To: Media Bureau
From: Larry E. Morton
Subject: K200L-D Construction Commitment - Facility ID 184039

We are requesting an extension to complete the build out and licensing for K200L-D. This
letter is being submitted to confirm that KTV Media, LLC is prepared to move forward with the
construction of this permit immediately upon FCC approval. We are requesting the extension
due to the uncertainty of the timing of the FCC approval, timing of equipment
delivery/installation and weather. We are also requesting that the FCC expedite the approval
of our application to help us minimize construction delays.

We have already filed for and received FCC approval to move to a site we control and have an
antenna currently installed. As soon as we receive FCC approval we will finalize our transmitter
purchase. We have the funding for this purchase and will complete it immediately upon the
FCC Assignment approval.

We are requesting that you grant this extension.
Sincerely,

Lo, F o

Larry E. Morton

President




